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If you had told me at WEC in Las Vegas that I would be headed to Salt Lake City the following year to take the CMP test, I would have said that the odds were one in a million against it. The reason you ask? I have been attending WEC for the last five or six years but I knew with this economy I would not be able to afford to go.  And, although I have been involved in meetings and events for over ten years, the goal to obtain my CMP had been put on the back burner as I put my efforts into running my company.

So what happened? Ken Fischang, CHME, CMP, CEO of the Sonoma County Tourism Bureau invited industry professionals in our area to a meeting to discuss the certification process. That launched the beginning of study nights and signing up for our MPINCC CMP Study Weekend. Believe me, it all was helpful, from the wonderfully fun sessions with Vicki Betzig, CMP to the immensely important MPINCC CMP website quizzes. 

I arrived in Salt Lake City on Friday to take the test. The night before I headed to bed early but tossed and turned. I hadn’t taken a test in years. After the test, Paula Higgins and I went out for lunch and as we left the convention center, the sighs of relief were audible. 

The balance of the conference I concentrated on the Small Business Track.  This track provided useful take home tips and I met some wonderful instructors. The General Session is always my favorite thing to attend. The energy from the crowd and the right speaker leaves you with a positive feeling. Of the speakers this year, Betsy Myers stood out. Her ease with public speaking, impressive background and grace on stage was engaging. 
My favorite event was the final night at the Red Butte Gardens amphitheater. The opening act stole the show (sorry Smash Mouth). Spending time with the CORT team, Paula, Michelle, Josh, new friends and my “old” friends from Medtronic was priceless. These wonderful relationships have formed over the years and I am thankful to know them.  

Kudos to the Salt Lake team for their efforts and thank you to our chapter for this wonderful opportunity to attend WEC. 
